Faculty Council Minutes

February 09, 2006
Members Present: Larry Booth, Thomas Eaves, Tom Eddins, Rosemary Fischer, Michelle Furlong, Deborah Gritzmacher, Thomas Harden, Sharon Hoffman, Weihu Hong, Ron Jackson, David Ludley, Gary May, George Nakos, Melanie Poudevigne, Sherry Richardson, and Joe Trachtenberg

Non-Members Present: John Bryan, Diane Burns, Lisa Eichelberger, Mark May, Bud Miller, Ray Wallace, and Martha Wicker

The meeting was called to order at approximately 12:00 p.m.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes from the January 26th meeting were approved.

Reports

President
· Updated Council on the progress of acquiring Rainwood.
· Spoke about the exploration of possibilities for a recreation center and a student center type of building. Discussion on the payback project with regards to these projects followed.

· Encouraged the Council to share their suggestions and concerns with the 2007 fiscal year budget proposal for the Board.

· Talked a bit about his first meeting with the new chancellor.

· There will be a 9th strategic planning theme, student success, brought to the planning and budget council. This theme will be placed on the Council’s agenda for approval after the planning and budget council meets on it.

Provost
· Talked about the new progression policy created by a small committee lead by Mark May and asked Chair to appoint a sub-committee to look at and provide input for this committee’s policy recommendations before brining it to the Council.
· May urged any member who would like to participate to contact him.

· Eaves gave an update on Astra implementation and installation. Discussion followed. Still awaiting word from SACS
· Updated the Council on the status of the Council of Graduate Studies
· Spoke about the Board Vice President’s meeting with business officers and forming a sub-committee to take a look at Regent’s Test. Discussion followed.

QEP – Martha Wicker

Report will be given next meeting

CAPC – Nathan Borchelt

· Borchelt was not present so report was given by Faculty Council Chair.

· Updated on three changes in school of business, new course MGMT 3520, name change for FINA 3101 and curriculum changes for minor in finance
New Business

Online Course Evaluations – Melanie Poudevigne
· Expressed concern with how this Fall’s evaluations will effect Promotion and Tenure.

· Discussion followed on response rates for evaluations and portfolios for promotion and tenure.

· Suggestion was made to have the promotion and tenure committee to make suggestions to the faculty going for promotion and tenure.

· Recommendation made to return to this topic next meeting.

Fall 2006 Calendar: Last Classes 12/8 and Commencement 12/16
Council decided to keep the commencement date on Thursday as scheduled.

The meeting adjourned at approximately 1:30 p.m.

Submitted by:

Jillian Jones

